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November 17, 2011
Dear Parents, 

This year our assessment process began with the September Strong Beginnings meetings with each student. Our first tri-conferences, targeting students’ personal management for academic success were held on October 27 and 28th. Our next tri-conferences are scheduled for December 15 and 16th. At this time, student academic progress will be the focus. 

Our school calendar indicates the Grade 9 team was to send home interim progress reports on November 18th. The HGI team engaged in a dialogue and concluded that interim progress information should be sent home for all students prior to the December tri-conferences. This led to an adjustment of date. Interim progress information will be sent home with all students on December 2, 2011. Therefore, the November 18th progress information for Grade 9 students should not be expected on that date. 

After the interim assessment information is shared, the next step in the assessment process will be the Progress Reports sent home for all students on February 10th. 
There has been one other adjustment to our school calendar. The Grade 5 Winter Concert will not be held on December 8th. This year, Mrs. Yacheson is working with two schools (Laidlaw and HGI) and as we have our HGI Band and Choral concert on December 1st, we will be setting another date for the Grade 5 Concert.  The date of the Grade 5 Concert will be announced shortly.  

Thank you for your patience. 

Sincerely, 

Peggy Hobson

Principal – Peggy Hobson	                                                                               Vice Principal – Darren Oughton
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